

## **Loreto Secondary School**

Bray, Co. Wicklow. Telephone 01 2867481 Fax 01 2867481 info@loretobray.com www.loretobray.com

\_\_\_\_\_

1<sup>st</sup> February 2021

Dear 3<sup>rd</sup> year Parent/Guardian,

As your daughter nears the end of the Junior Cycle programme, we must now begin the process of Registration for Senior Cycle. This will involve choosing which path to take in Senior Cycle:

- 1. Transition Year programme
- 2. Leaving Certificate/ Leaving Certificate Vocational Programme (LC/LCVP)

You are invited to attend the Senior Cycle Information Meeting which is scheduled to take place online for parents and students on Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> February 2021 (7.00pm- via Zoom). At this meeting, details of the programmes and application procedures will be outlined and there will be an opportunity for questions that you may have.

The meeting will be divided into two sections as follows:

7.00pm-7.45pm Transition Year programme

(including TY programme details and application procedures)

**7.45pm-8.30pm** Leaving Certificate/ Leaving Certificate Vocational Programme (including procedures on LC subject preference, LC points system & implication for college and career choices)

It is expected that each 3<sup>rd</sup> year student will join their parents in this meeting. The meeting will be held via Zoom. For security reasons we will only be inviting those who have registered their email address with us to enter the meeting. (3<sup>rd</sup> year Students do not need to register as an invitation can be shared via their school email address)

<u>Parents</u> are asked to register\* for this online meeting by registering their email address using the link below (please register by Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> March @ 1.00pm):

## https://forms.gle/c96Z19UFcVzMWA6Y7

The Transition Year Information meeting will conclude at 7.45pm. However, **if your daughter is considering direct transfer to the LC/LCVP programme, then you and your daughter should remain for the second part of the meeting from 7.45pm to receive information on LC subject preferences, LC points system and implications for college & career choices.** 

I look forward to meeting with you on the Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> February 2021.

Yours faithfully,

Emma Raughter

Principal

<sup>\*</sup>The data that you submit will be used by the school for the purposes of communicating with you regarding your daughter's admission to TY/5<sup>th</sup> year. All information given by you will be stored in a digital form and will be kept for the remainder of the school year (2020/21). It will then be securely destroyed upon your daughter entering the Senior Cycle Programme (in September 2021).